September 29, 2023
Government Guidance for a Shutdown
The information below has been gathered from federal agency contingency plans posted on the Office of Management and Budget website. This document will be updated as additional information is made public by federal agencies.

General Government Guidance for a Shutdown
· Agencies will not be making new awards 
· Agencies cannot provide new funding for non-competing segments
· Agencies will accept new proposals, but will not be able to review them
· Agencies will not be issuing new funding opportunity announcements (Existing Parent Announcements will continue to govern)
· Most federal employees will be on furlough and will not be able to provide assistance or prior approval for existing awards
· Unless otherwise direct by the federal agency, work on existing awards may continue, provided there are enough funds to cover incurred costs
· Federal payment systems, such as PMS and ACM$, are expected to remain functional, which will allow OGC to continue to draw down funds on existing awards

AGENCY-SPECIFIC GUIDANCE
Each federal agency has posted contingency plans. The following is a summary of the contingency plans for the University’s sponsors. Please note, some of the guidance from the federal government is extremely limited and generic.


Department of Defense (DOD)
· For federal contracts, work may continue up to the limit of obligated funds
· A stop work order may be issued for some federal contracts

Department of Education
· Funding for mandatory grants will continue, including student loans

Department of Health and Human Services
· The Payment Management system will continue to operate
· “HHS will provide the federal grantor community with guidance and updates in the event of a government shutdown”

Department of Veterans’ Affairs
· VA medical facilities are expected to continue operations

National Science Foundation
· Research.gov will continue to function



